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THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

April 13, 1976

MEMORANDUM FOR: ROLAND ELLIOTT

FROM: JIM CONNOR |4

The attached clipping was returned in the President's
outbox with the following notation:

-

"We should write each of these young
men and I will sign."

A copy of the Briefing Paper covering this event is attached
for your guidance in preparing the letters. Please return
to this office for signature.

cc: Dick Cheney

Lllorw an s fr 2

Digitized from Box C38 of The Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library



THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON

DATE: April 8, 1976
T0: TERRY O'DONNELL

FROM: JIM CAVANAUGH

supJg: From today's L.A. Times,
page 2.
FYI

ACT})N_____ r}ip‘«* {4"
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THE WHITE HOUGE

WASHINGTON

April 6, 1976

GREETING: THE 1976 BOYS CLUBS OF AMERICA
BOY OF THE YEAR

Wednesday, April 7, 1976
12:00 p.m. (5 minutes)
The Rosc Garden

7
From: William J. Baroody, Jr.@

1.  PURPOSE

To grect the 1976 Boy of the Year and the nine Regional Boys
of the Year and to demonstrate your continued support for
the goals and objectives of the Boys Clubs.

To congratulate these young peoplc and the millions they
reprcsent on their leadership and citizenship achievements

during the past year.

1. BACKGROUND, PARTICIPANTS & PRESS PLAN

A, Background: The "Boy of the Year! competition, sponsored
by the Reader's Digest Foundation, was developed more
than 20 years ago for the purpose of encouraging service to
home, church, school, and community among the more than
one million Boys Club members. While this has not been an
annual mecting with the President, each President since
Eisenhower has met with at least one Boy of the Year.

This event is being held in conjunction with a National Board
meeting and a Congressional reception.

¥ollowing your brief remarlks, two gifts will be presented
to you.

1. ~ The Boy of the Ycar, Robert L. Fisher, will present
an official Boys Club tie containing the Boys Clubs of
America emblem.
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2. Mr. John L. Burns, President, and Mr. Willjam R.
Bricker, Executive Direcctor of the Boys Clubs of
Amecrica, will present the official Boys Club penknifc
with insignia, ‘

B, Participants: Robert L. Fisher, Boy of the Year, from
Pasadena, California; Mr. John L. Burns, President of
.the Boys Clubs of America and the John L. Burns Company;
Mr. Jeremiah Milbank, Vice President of the Boys Clubs of
America, and Finance Chairman of the Republican Nationz
Cormmittee; Mr, William R. Bricker, Executive Director of
the Boys Clubs of America; nine regional Boy of the Year
finalists, ten Boys Club regional executives, and other
selected staff (28 total participants).

'C. Press Plan: Press Photo Opportunity

TALKING POINTS

1. I'm delighted to welcome each of you to the White House and
particularly to our beautiful Rose Garden in spring.

2. Ihave admired the activities of the Boy's Clubs of America
for many years, and I am most impressed with your efforts
to involve the private sector of our nation in dealing with
many of the problems which all of us, and particularly our
young people, face today. Through the spirit of volunteerism,
your efforts on behalf of youth employment, juvenile
delinguency and drug abuse will be of benef{it to all of us

. throughout our third century as a nation.

3. That is why I believe that it is so important to honor young men
like Robert Fisher and the other young men gathered here
today who represent your more than one million members
throughout the country.

4. Ihave had the pleasure of working with the Boys Clubs of
~America on many occasions, and now I am truly proud to
serve as your Honorary Chairman of the Board.
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5. 1 compliinent 211 of you young pecople and your adult
adviscrs on your rnany fine contributions to the well
being of our future leaders, and the continuance of all
the activitics that make the Boys Clubs of America such

an important part of American life.
L]
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